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Dear Parents/Guardians,

I would like to take this opportunity to welcome you all back to Caherelly N.S. A warm welcome too to all new parents to our school. We hope that your child's time with us will be a positive enriching experience. 

New routines are now firmly embedded and going very well. Thanks to parents for their patience and understanding in the settling in period earlier in the term. 

I would like to take the opportunity to thank all of the staff of our school for their hard work and dedication in reopening. There is a happy safe atmosphere in Caherelly NS and it is obvious that both staff and children alike are happy to be back. Our Board of Management have been very supportive, many thanks to them also.

As you will know, our Principal Mrs Fionnuala Allen is currently on sick leave. She has worked tirelessly for our school down through the years. Please keep her in your thoughts and prayers.

Covid News
We have taken great care to ensure that our pupils and staff are safe, insofar as possible. Sanitisers are in all classrooms and children wash and sanitise their hands at appropriate times. All staff wear face masks and sanitise surfaces as they go. We have seated our children in pods and segregated our yard into class 'bubbles'. School cleaning regime has been significantly overhauled also. All of these measures will help us to remain open but of course we have to emphasise the fact that there are so many factors outside of our control. Please follow the new government guidelines. We all have to work together to keep our school open. 

Gentle reminder to parents: please wear face masks in areas where it may not always be possible to be socially distant, e.g. while you wait for children at GAA gate. 

Please communicate all relevant Covid related information to us, i.e if your child or anyone in your household has been tested and awaiting results or is displaying symptoms, please keep them at home until you receive a negative result and they are symptom free. 
All information will be treated in confidence and appropriate measures will be taken, following HSE advice.
School Drop off /Collection 
Reminder: Drop off times are; 

9am for surnames A to F, 9.10 for surnames G to L, 9.20 for surnames M to Z 

If you arrive earlier than this, please keep your child/ren in your car until the allocated time. Teachers arrive early to prepare for their day and supervision does not begin until 9am sharp. School Gate and doors will remain closed until 9am. We will not admit any child before this time (even on a rainy day). Please advise childminders and grandparents of same. 

Vigilance and patience are also needed when driving away, it only takes a few minutes, so please wait until the area is clear. Smaller children may not be seen if you are reversing. 

Goal Jersey Day 09th October 2020
Many thanks for your generous support on ‘Goal Jersey Day’. Our school raised €230 for Goal!

Aladdin Connect
Aladdin Connect will be the school's main communications channel with parents going forward. It provides a single touch point for easy and instant access to all school communications, school calendar and a range of functions including; Absentee Reporting, Permission Forms, etc. 

If your child is absent from school, please complete the return to school declaration on their first day back. 

Our use of Aladdin Connect will continue to evolve and develop enabling us to move the majority of our administration with parents into the digital environment. The school requires all parents to download Aladdin Connect. Please contact the office if you have any problems with the app.

Online payments
Many thanks to all the parents who contributed to the Book Rental Scheme and Sundries in the school. In future for all financial transactions, please use online payments. We hope to be a cashless school by the end of this year. All details are to be found on the school website.

Class Dojo
All classes are using Class Dojo. This is part of our school's digital strategy and will be very useful in the event that we have blended learning in the future. 

You may not be able to upload work every day but please upload work each week to ensure your child’s teacher keeps up to speed with what is being done at home. Class Dojo is also a nice way for parents to see what is happening in the classroom. 

Email
Each teacher has a school email address. If you have queries etc. relating to classroom issues please contact the teacher concerned. Do not ring the office with issues that should be dealt with by the class teacher. Please be respectful in your correspondence always and allow a teacher time to respond to your query.

Devices in the home
All teachers sent a message regarding access to Wi-Fi and devices to ascertain the levels of access for pupils in the event of partial closures/blended learning. If you have not already done so, please respond to your child’s teacher re same.

Parent/Teacher Meetings
Under the current circumstances, it has been decided at Board of Management level, to hold our parent/teacher meetings over the phone this year. Details will follow after Mid-term. 

For SEN children, SET teachers and class teachers will meet to discuss pupils’ progress. Feedback from these meetings will be discussed with parents by SET teachers over a scheduled phone call after mid-term. You will receive notification of same after the mid-term break.

Office Hours
Office Hours 9-2pm outside of these time leave a voicemail, email the office@caherellyns.com or ring back in the morning.

Gymnastics
Our gymnastics classes with School Fitness Ireland finished last Friday. These classes were a huge success and a bit of normality for our pupils after such a long time away from organised classes.

First Holy Communion:
Congratulations to our 3rd class boys and girls who received their First Holy Communion in Ballybricken Church on Saturday 19th September. It was a beautiful ceremony celebrated by Fr. Walton. Thanks to their teachers Ms Ryan and Ms Williams for preparing them so well for this special occasion. Thanks too to parents for their role in preparing their children for the Sacraments.
Sammy Stamp
For this year, due to Covid-19, we will suspend Sammy Stamp. Any parent who would like their child's book returned to them should send an email to office@caherellyns.com. 

Cumann na mBunscol GAA 
School Training is postponed until we hear further in the New Year.

Parents Association
The Parents Association AGM will take place on Zoom this year. Further details will be announced after mid-term. New officers will be elected on the night. Many thanks to our outgoing Treasurer Mary O Neill and Secretary Catherine Pratt who have given many years of service.

Staff of Caherelly NS 2020/21
Mrs Niamh McGuinness Acting Principal, SEN Teacher

​Mrs Tara O’Malley SEN Teacher

Mrs Jane Mullane Acting Deputy Principal, 6th Class Teacher

Mr Denis Kennedy 4th Class Teacher

Ms Laura Williams 3rd Class Teacher

Ms Sheila Ryan 1st & 2nd Class Teacher

Ms Karen Cunniffe Junior & Senior Infant Teacher

Mrs Geraldine Fitzgerald & Mrs Aly Hogan O'Curry SNA

Mrs Trish Fitzgerald School Secretary 
Mrs Katie Hanly School Cleaner

I would like to wish you a safe and relaxing break after the first eight weeks of the school year.

Stay safe everyone!

Le gach de ghuí

Niamh McGuinness (Acting Principal) 
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